

Sandyhurst Lane Residents' Association

John Hobbs Chairman 33 Sandyhurst Lane Ashford Kent TN25 4NS

Mr Steve Darling
Traffic Engineer (Ashford and Swale)
Traffic Schemes and Member Highway Fund Team
Kent County Council
Highway Depot
4 Javelin Way
Ashford
Kent TN24 8AD

30 July 2012

Dear Mr Darling

Car Parking near the Junction of Sandyhurst Lane and Faversham Road, Ashford

Further to my previous letter dated 19th May 2012 I thought I would follow it up to see if you had managed to give it your consideration.

I am acutely aware that you and your department are very busy but a positive reply that I can pass on to our members would be gratefully received.

This is an issue that affects the people that live in the area and as always the big concern is the safety issue.

I am therefore writing again on behalf of our members to request that consideration be given to the introduction of suitable measures to eliminate this problem.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Yours faithfully

John Hobbs Chairman

Sandyhurst Lane Residents' Association

cc: Cllrs. Richard King, Elizabeth Tweed Cllr. Winston Michael

Clerk to Boughton Aluph and Eastwell PC